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SASLC  Minutes  

3:00pm –  5:00pm   April 26 , 2021  

Zoom  Room  

 

RCC Mission Statement :  Riverside City College serves a diverse community of learners by offering 
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The next block grant was received from Federal and $660,000 was awarded and the spending was 
due December 31, 2020 this was directly related to code planning and safety moving the institutions  
to an online environment.  Some examples that were paid included Technology such as buying 
additional computers for students and for staff.  A large investment has gone into safety and PPE.   
 
CARES fund was received directly for student financial aid and the District received $5415 million.  
The due date to use the funds was April 23, 2021.  Not all the students were allowed eligibility; 
however, money in the student equity funds was available to help the students that did not qualify for 
CARES act requirements.  This all has to be recorded and how the money was used, once the website 
is up the information will be indicated online for all to review.   A lot of students w ere given up to 
$500.  As part of this allocation the students had to fill out an application.  
 
Expenditures included salaries, hazard pay, classroom modifications, expanded equipment, enhanced 
outdoor spaces and inside and outside of classrooms, some Technology upgrades and the parking 
structure used at a Mobile hotspot.  Within Facility upgrades included HBC systems, testing. 
 
Safety Code planning has been done with regards to PPE, emergency preparation, plexiglass and a big 
investment for the Nursing program  so they could continue with their program for safety measures 
and plexiglass and supplies so that they continued with instruction during this pandemic.  
 
Everyone will  be able to see is the indirect costs.  The indirect costs captured from the grants is to help 
maintain the grant funds.  A big focus is replacing the student facing computers throughout the 
college.  Dr. K. DiMemmo reported there is a possibility that the Department of Ed will be sending the 
District an allocation of $21 million that will be anticipated  on receiving, which will align with the 
Strategic Planning and Program Review putting our students first and meeting their needs.  Any 
questions email Dr. K. DiMemmo.  
 
5. Faculty Co-
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c. Subcommittees - 

i. Student Life (Dr. Thomas Cruz-Soto) –Dr. Cruz-Soto reported that the committee 
will continue to have meetings and will put together some type of resource form as 
Dr. I. Moore has shared with SAS.  The last meeting was discussion on student 
surveys and Veteran student surveys. 

a. Goals – develop Strategic goals for the Strategic Plans along with 
guided pathways and share back in the fall semester. 

b. Assignments – Resource announcement 
c. Due dates – next meeting May 17, 2021 

 
d. Integrated Student Support (Dr. Inez Moore) 

1. Purpose Statement/Charge – Jacqueline Lesch reported that the sub-
committee did meet briefly on April 19, 2021 to call together the 
participants for representation from all individuals.  No formal elections or 
bylaws as of to date. Discussion on the ‘charge of the 
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